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Folksworth & Washingley 

Parish Council
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M I N U T E S  O F  M E E T I N G
Minutes of a MEETING of the Parish Council held on Tuesday, August 17th at 7.20pm in the Village Hall, Manor Road, Folksworth. 
Present:

Cllrs Randall, Blackman, Ford, Rogers, Chapman, Fenwick & Goodfellow
Open Forum
No public present
2021/2616
Apologies for Absence


Received from Cllrs Brown, Clarke, Bywater (CCC) and Alban (HDC)
2021/2617
Declarations of Interest/Dispensations for Agenda items


(Section 27 Localism Act 2011)


None
2021/2618
Approval of Full Council Meeting Minutes dated July 20, 2021

Approved as an accurate record and signed


Proposed:
Cllr Blackman


Seconded:
Cllr Chapman


Unanimously Agreed

2021/2619
Matters Arising from the Minutes for items not on current Agenda (for information only

Cllr Fenwick asked the Clerk if she had been able to locate the artwork for the maps at Washingley from CCC.  She confirmed she had been in touch with them and would chase again.

2021/2620
Finance


2620.1
To approve the Financial Report & Accounts 





Approved as an accurate record



2620.2
To approve the Balance Sheet





Approved as an accurate record and signed



Proposed:
Cllr Randall



Seconded:
Cllr Rogers



Unanimously Agreed

2021/2621
To Minute the following payments


The following payments were approved and cheques signed
200811 
RJC Countryside

Grass Cutting

£85.00
200812 
Wicksteed Leisure 

Replacement Ropes
£331.24

200813 
J Stanbridge 

Salary



£486.40

200814 
J Stanbridge 

Travel Expenses

£15.60

200815 
RJC Countryside 

Grass Cutting

£229.99
Proposed:
Cllr Randall



Seconded:
Cllr Rogers



Unanimously Agreed

2021/2622
Playing Field


2622.1
Holme Cricket Club





The representatives of the club had been unable to attend the 




meeting.  There were various questions Cllrs wished to ask and 




the Clerk was asked to relay these:
1.
What preparation works would they be doing to get the field/wicket ready for play

2.
Would they be using the field for both training and matches and approximately how


often would they be on the field

3.
Would they need to place a container on the field to store equipment and if so, would 
this be insured by the Club

4.
What provision would be made for toilet facilities

Also, a lot of interest had arisen in the village regarding the possibility of cricket being played again on the field, particularly by the older age group.  The possibility of a veterans teams was mentioned.



2622.2
Recent damage to fence/equipment





It was confirmed that the fence had again been repaired.





Cllr Blackman commented that if the break happened again they 



have spares on the farm that they could replace it with.





The Mound on the playing field was discussed at length.  One 




quote had been received but given the scale and cost of the 




works two more would be needed to comply with Council’s 




financial regulations.  A suggestion had been made to remove the 



wood etc but to leave the mound there as a play area and reseed 



but on closer inspection it was noted that it had originally been 




created using the spoil from the installation of the equipment and 



pieces of brick and concrete would continue to work their way to 



the top.  It was therefore agreed to remove it. Cllr Blackman 




confirmed that Paul and Will had been to look at it that afternoon 



and would provide a quote for removal.  Cllr Rogers mentioned 




that she had spoken with a contractor currently working in the 




village about the mound and that he was interested in providing 



a quote for the work too.  The Clerk was asked to contact him.  




Once the two further quotes were received a further 





discussion/decision would take place.

It was also noted that the hedges around the playing field had grown to such an extent they were reducing the area of the field.  It was agreed to get a quotation to flail these which would enable them to regrow stronger and for the area encroached to be reclaimed as a playing area.
2021/2623
Folksworth LHI Bid – to decide which parts of the scheme to move 


forward with.


Councillors discussed this at length.  Although happy with the major changes at the 

junction not going ahead although it was felt that the line painting could be altered 

(reverting to what it was previously) which would allow large vehicles to take a 


straighter line and not have their vision obscured by cars waiting and be able to 


negotiate the bend without mounting the pavement.  It was felt that the safety of 

the area would be improved by the taking back of the trees/hedge line on that 


corner (but not removing them).



It was agreed that the application for a weight limit should proceed with 



the full support of the Council and the Clerk was asked to establish whether this 


would be part of the original LHI or if another bid was required.?  It was hoped 


that the information on the 
numbers and sizes of HGVs from the survey 



commissioned for the original bid would be 
used.



It was also agreed was to set up a Community Speedwatch group as a way of 


addressing the speeding issues on Folksworth Road and a future bid will be to ask 

for one of the moveable interactive signs.



The Clerk was asked to establish exactly where the entrance gates were to be 


placed and when this would happen.

2021/2624
Queen’s Platinum Jubilee 2022 



The Chairman confirmed he had not yet emailed the groups/individuals who 


attended the meeting but that he would do so this week.



Cllr Rogers felt it would be a good idea to plant up areas of purple/white bulbs 

in various places around the parish in the shape of the official Jubilee emblem.  

All agreed this would be good and an amount of £200 was allocated from the 


environmental initiatives budget for the bulb purchase.
2021/2625
Community Orchard


Cllr Goodfellow confirmed that the orchard was looking particularly lovely at the 

moment and that several of the trees were fruiting.
2021/2626
Village Maintenance Walk


It was noted that most of the issues raised had already been reported but that 

action was taking a long time.  The dead tree on Elm Road needed urgent 


attention and the Clerk was asked to remind CCC/HDC of this.  The area around 

the pond had become overgrown and the grass cutting needed to be re-


established along original boundaries.  Cllr Goodfellow to meet with Richard 


Cole and explain what was needed.
2021/2627
Notices & Parish Information


Cllr Ford raised the issue of speeding cars along Folksworth Road.



Cllr Rogers informed the meeting that the hedgerow at The Paddocks was 


recovering well from the recent reduction.



Cllr Goodfellow reported that the next Coffee AM would be on Saturday 21st 


raising money for Blue Smile charity.  He also asked Cllrs to let him know if 


they wanted future events to benefit charities important to them. 
2021/2628
Any Urgent Business
In accordance with section 100(B)(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 (as amended) the Chair will admit an item of urgent business in order that it can be dealt with at the earliest opportunity provided it has been raised at least 24 hours before the meeting.

None
2021/2629
The meeting closed at 8pm and next meeting date confirmed as Tuesday, September 21, 2021, at 7.20 in the Village Hall.

